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WHEN: Thursday, November 9, 2023

TIME: 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM

WHERE: 910 Madison Building, Room 755,  
the HR Training and Conference Room    

GUEST SPEAKER:  
Peter Buckley, MD, Chancellor and CEO of UTHSC

LUNCH AND PARKING DETAILS:  
To make reservations to attend: Call Corliss Finlay  
(901.356.0556), Linda Crouch (901.483.0542) OR  
send e-mail to Pam Vaughn (pvaughn@uthsc.edu)  
by November 2nd.  

Family members and guests are welcome.

COST: $10 (First time attendees receive free meal.) 

PARKING:  
Recommend that attendees use the Madison Garage  
since it’s close and there is public access.

DO YOU HAVE NEWS? 
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to Pam 
Vaughn, Board of Directors, e-mail pvaughn@uthsc.edu
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MESSAGE
We had a wonderful luncheon meeting in May. In addition to a 
delicious hot meal crowned by cheesecake varieties, we had an 
excellent program about volunteer activities and hobbies for 
retirees. Vic Crutchfield presented volunteer opportunities at St. 
Francis Bartlett Medical Center. Debbie Smith spoke about library 
volunteering, line dancing and pickleball. Pam Vaughn presented 
ballroom dancing activities. Gwen Campbell spoke about the Master 
Gardeners program. We topped the event off with our gift card and 
table centerpiece drawings. 

Coming up is our last luncheon event for the year, our Holiday Special on 
November 9, to be held at the HR Training and Conference Room. We 
are honored that UTHSC Chancellor Buckley will join us as our Guest 
Speaker. See the article in this Postscripts edition about Dr. Buckley. 
We look forward to this opportunity to meet him and hear first-hand  
his vision for the University.

UTHSC Retirees Association Board of Directors



OUR SPEAKER, PETER F. BUCKLEY, MD  
CHANCELLOR OF THE UNIVERSITY  
OF TENNESSEE HEALTH SCIENCE CENTER

Dr. Buckley became the 11th Chancellor of the University of Tennessee Health 
Science Center in 2022.

Natives of Ireland, Chancellor Buckley and his wife, Leonie, emigrated to America 
more than 30 years ago, when he joined the psychiatry faculty of Case Western 
Reserve University. He later became the chair of the Department of Psychiatry at 
the Medical College of Georgia in Augusta. Chancellor Buckley has twice served 
as a dean of a school of medicine, at Virginia Commonwealth University and at 
the Medical College of Georgia. He also served as the interim CEO of the health 
systems at each of these institutions and was previously the medical director for  
a three-hospital public mental health care system in Ohio.

Dr. Buckley is a national leader in academic medicine and in higher education. He 
has published extensively, and serves as chair of the board of trustees of Intealth, 
which oversees the international physician workforce for America. Since moving 
to Tennessee, Dr. Buckley also serves on the board of several foundations, as well 
as community and health organizations. In 2023, he was acknowledged by the 
Memphis Business Journal in its “Power 100” listing of the most influential  
leaders in the city.

The Buckleys are very proud to be American citizens for more than 25 years. 
They have two adult sons, John and Brian, who live in Los Angeles and Atlanta, 
respectively. The Buckleys are delighted to live near downtown Memphis and  
to walk their Great Danes along the beautiful Mississippi River.
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REMINDERS
•	 ID Badges are required to enter the SAC, but not 

the Madison Buildings, as they have public access.  
If your ID does not access the SAC Garage, go to 
Parking Services and get their help.

•	 UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and 
Fitness Center free of charge with valid retiree 
ID badges. For hours of operation and other 
information, call 448.5612.

•	 Visit the UT Retirees webpage for notices  
and past issues of PostScripts.  
Go to: uthsc.edu/retirees

RETIREES ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP DUES:
•	 Annually – $5.00  (Dues paid in Dec. are applied 

to the upcoming year.)

•	 Lifetime membership – $50.00

•	 Dues may be mailed to:  
Pam Vaughn, Retirees Assoc., P.O. Box 54, 
Ellendale, TN  38029.  Make checks payable to 
“UTHSC Retirees Association”.  You can also pay 
by check or cash at our luncheon events.

•	 If you have a change of address, please send it to: 
Pam Vaughn (e-mail is pvaughn@uthsc.edu) or 
you can mail it to UTHSC Retirees Assoc., P.O. Box 54, 
Ellendale, TN  38029.    

http://www.uthsc.edu/retirees
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For more information, please contact:
UTHSC Retirees Assoc | P.O. Box 54, Ellendale, TN  38029.  
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BK Saha 
Teach/Learning Academic Support, 
Educational Development

Leigh David Quarles 
Professor, Dentistry

Daniel Albaugh 
Interim Director Infrastructure, IT

Junius (J Lee) Taylor 
Director, Fitness Center

Harold Jackson 
Security Guard, Campus Police

Gary Malakoff 
Assoc. Professor, Internal Medicine

Pamela Williams 
Sr. Admin. Specialist, Audiol.  
and Speech Path., Knoxville

Gerald Jerkins 
Professor, Pediatrics

Mary Mathis 
Paralegal, Legal Counsel, Knoxville

Myra Rogers 
Custodian, Facilities

Beth Mobilian 
Assoc. Professor, Dental Hygiene

Kennard Brown 
Exec. Vice Chancellor, Office of Executive 
Vice Chancellor

Toni Baker 
Sr. Payroll Specialist. Office of Finance

Patricia Hill 
Admin. Coordinator, Neurology

Charles Gutelius 
Police Sgt, Campus Police

Mary Peterson 
Research Nurse Director, Clinical Research

Dianne Holmes 
Purchasing Agent, Office of Finance

Iverson Bell 
Professor, Psychiatry

Daphne Norwood 
Assoc. Professor, Dept. of Medicine

Nancy Wilson 
Admin. Coordinator, Dentistry

Charlene Newsom 
Medical Admin. Specialist, Pediatrics

Teresa Britt 
Director, Simulation Center

Bradley Boucher 
Professor, Pharmacy

MARCH 2023 THROUGH AUGUST 2023 RETIREES 
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!


